BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

April 13, 2015
“MINUTES”
Present: Chairman Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne, Charles Gotta, 
Absent:  Steve Palmer
Others Present: Deputy Fire Chief Bryan Bochinski, Assistant Chief Marty Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Phil Visintainer (Town Council), Charles Spakowski, M. Rich, Gerry Cloutier, Hunt Voelker, 
Chairman Brett Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

A motion was made by Eric Germain and seconded by Charles Gotta to move the agenda item “Rick from ACG” to directly after the Pledge of Allegiance.  Voted 4-0 in favor.

Rick Stanchfield from ACG:   Rick summarized the year-end Award Program report that he gave to the Commissioners.
Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Eric Germain to approve the regular meeting minutes for March 9, 2015.  Voted 4-0 in favor.  
Public Remarks:  
Marty Swan mentioned that a legislative bill has been referred to the finance committee that intends to increase the abatement for volunteer firefighters from $1,000 to $1,250 per year.

Chairman Salafia stated that he and Chief Voelker had attended a budget meeting in which questions were posed to the Fire Department by the Town Council about Capital requests. There was discussion of the vehicle repair sinking fund and the changes that have been made to the structure of the capital reserve account.  The Board of Finance has approved the purchase of a ladder truck, but it is currently an unfunded purchase.
Chairman Salafia also noted that a large event took place at the High School with little or no notice to the Fire and Police Departments.  The Chief is going to discuss this issue with the Town Manager.  It was noted that the Board of Education will need to let the impacted departments know of large events in the future, as a courtesy and in regards to safety, especially because of all the current construction at the site.

Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
A motion was made by Charles Gotta and seconded by Darin Hurne to approve the purchase of 4 Ladder Harnesses for $519.68.  Voted 4-0 in favor.
A motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Eric Germain to approve generator repairs for Co#1 in the amount of $577.20 to Higgins.  Voted 4-0 in favor.

Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications:   
Chairman Salafia received two requests for payouts from the Award fund; these will be discussed under item 11a.  
Unfinished Business:  

A) JLN Report Update: Eric Germain suggested the formation of a subcommittee to continue discussion on the JLN Report and the Fire Department’s response.  He will chair the committee and will be joined by Deputy Chief Bochinski and Commissioner Hurne.  
B) Chaplain Policy: Chairman Salafia has contacted the Town Manager and is waiting to hear from him regarding further information on a possible Department Chaplain.  Assistant Chief Swan handed out Portland’s Chaplain policy (which is attached to these minutes).  This item will be discussed further at the May meeting.
New Business:
A) Award payout:  Matthew Walton has requested a payout from the Awards Program.  As he is fully vested and meets the criteria for the payout, a motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Eric Germain to pay $13,000 to Mr. Walton from the fund. Voted 4-0 in favor. 
A request was made by Robert Strickland for a 25% payout from the fund.  Since he is not of retirement age and the request is based on a permanent disability he does not have the option of taking a partial payment on the plan.  He will be required to take the full amount that he is vested.  A motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Charles Gotta that Mr. Strickland receives $2437.11.  Voted 4-0 in favor.

B) Server repair: Fire Marshal Klotzbier stated that the server needs to be rebuilt. He has received a quote of $1,000 to get it fixed.  He will look into the cost of a new server and this item will be discussed during the May meeting.

Prior to adjournment Commissioner Gotta brought up the trouble that the Hartford FD has recently gotten into due to a member’s death, regarding improper SCBA.  He asked the Chiefs present if our Department is ok in this regard and they stated yes.  
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Charles Gotta and seconded by Darin Hurne to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m..  Vote 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
